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SOUTH  SHORES  COMMUNITY  ASSOCIATION
P.O. Box 922, San Pedro, CA 90733
Minutes of June 16, 2020
Call to Order: President Richard Scandaliato called the meeting (via ZOOM) to order at 7:30 p.m.
Board Members in Attendance: Richard Scandaliato, Vern Hall, Joyce Hall, John Lang, Ed Storti, Dave Billings, Jerry Gaines, Lori Terzoli, and Gordon Thomas:  Absent:  Richard Welsh. 
Guests:  None
Secretary's Report:  The minutes of the May 19, 2020 were approved as presented.
Treasurer's Report: John Lang reported $6,641 in the checking account and a CD of $8,520. 
Status of 501 (c)  Dave continues to work on obtaining our non-profit status from the IRS.

Membership Committee Update:  Vern Hall reported on the current membership totals.  We have 430 members. 
Web Report:  No new report submitted.
Cyber Watch:   No new input shared at this meeting.
Health & Wellness:  Ed Storti is studying the feasibility of setting up a ZOOM virtual program so that future health & wellness topics can be shared with the members in the coming months.
Other Business: 
Discussion focused on how to approach program options such as having a membership social and/or annual meeting event in the near future.  Because of the uncertainty of holding public events for the membership for the remainder of 2020 due to the Covit-19 Virus Pandamic, the board voted to extend the 2020 dues paid by the membership for 2021 to their dues for next year ending in December 31, 2022.  It was agreed to have President Richard Scandaliato send out a letter noting the dues action taken in response to the Covit-19 virus, recognizing the sensitive environment faced by the association and the membership.
Discussion was held regarding a petition by Rose Zatz being circulated in the 19th St. and Western Ave. intersection area that is focused on having a NO RIGHT TURN ON RED restriction placed at the northeast corner of 19th Street and Western Ave. to reduce collisions during the red light cycle involving vehicles make turns from driving westbound on 19th St. to Northbound Western Ave.
Adjournment:  8:30 p.m.
Next meeting set for ZOOM on July 21. 2020 at 7:30 p.m. (Details on Log-In from Dave Billings)
Jerry Gaines, Secretary

